
Pastor’s Notes 

If you were unsure if it was summer yet, the latest round of temperatures 

has surely convinced you that it is now. Of course, here at FBCGJ, we 

know that summer is here as we have just wrapped up VBS for 2025. I 

want to thank every volunteer who helped with VBS this year. It would 

not be possible without your effort. I want to thank our VBS leader, 

Beth Hanna, who always does an excellent job leading our VBS. I also 

want to thank those who took the time to pray for our VBS. We needed 

and appreciated those prayers! So, before we look at what is coming up 

in July, let's take a quick look back at a busy June.  

June 1st - We had a potluck fellowship to honor and, unfortunately, say 

goodbye to Allan and Becky Houston. This church has been blessed 

beyond measure by their dedication and faithfulness to our church for 

over 40 years. We pray wonderful blessings upon them as they head to 

North Carolina. They will be greatly missed! 

June 5th - The Adult Ministry group went to Southern Girls Restaurant 

in Moscow, TN, to enjoy some good food and a great time of 

fellowship.  

June 8th - I want to thank Bobby Hannah for filling in for me while my 

family was away on vacation. I also want to thank Jim Cook for leading 

the music so that Bobby was not responsible for both leading the 

singing and preaching.  

June 15th - We celebrated Father’s Day during our morning worship 

service. Each man in our church received a small gift as a token of our 

love for them. 

June 22nd -25th - Our church held VBS from 11 AM to 1:15 PM. Our 

theme this year was “Miracles of the Master”. 

June 29th - We enjoyed a wonderful night of praise and worship with   

5th Sunday Singing. Thank you to everyone who participated in making 

that such a great night. 

Let me mention our main event that is coming up in July. On July 17th, 

we will be traveling to Decatur, Alabama, to do a one-day mission trip 

at Love Packages. We will leave early on the 17th, travel down, work 

at Love Packages, and then return home late that afternoon. I have 

desired that our church would go three times a year to Love Packages. 

Once in the fall, once in the spring, and once in the summer. We went 

back in October of 2024 and in April of 2025.  I cannot encourage you 

enough to come and be a part of this trip. It will impact your life 

significantly. Please pray about coming along with us on July 17th. 

I pray God’s blessings upon you, 

Bro. Troy 

Report for June 2025   

 

Average Attendance in Sunday School:            27                               

Average Offering:                     $  4,766.20 

Grand Total of Mother’s/Father’s Day Offering:      $  3,360.00 

 

 

 

The family of Carolyn Moss would like to thank the Church for the 
wonderful meal that was served to us after her home going service. 
Those who were not familiar with our Church were very impressed 
with this act of kindness. Beth and those who helped with the meal 

deserve a big thank you for their graciousness to 
those who attended. 

 

 


